MATTERS ARISING FROM THE SWINTON COMMUNITY CTTEE ON 10TH AUGUST , 2004-08-31

Text of letter sent with minutes of the meeting held on 10th August and responding to comments made at that meeting 

Rather than wait until the next meeting I am taking this opportunity to respond to some of the matters which were raised in August:-

· Publicity Leaflets for the Clifton Country Park and the Wet Earth Colliery are still produced and can be provided if Members wish to suggest a suitable distribution point.

· A full report on the application for Green Flag Status for Victoria Park should be available for the next meeting.  In the interim period the Director of Environmental Services has continued with improvements to the Park in accordance with the consultation exercise carried out in February.  The multi-use games area is now complete and the new play area almost finished.  It is anticipated that renovations to the bandstand will begin in September.  Although major tarmacing of the footpaths has taken place throughout the park it is acknowledged that flooding still occurs in limited areas.  This will be investigated thoroughly with the Engineers in the near future with a view to carrying out remedial works once costs have been ascertained and funding secured.

